Declaration of Women’s Groups on the occasion of the Federal, Provincial and Territorial Meeting of Ministers Responsible for the Status of Women 
2 October 2006

Saint John, NB

The five million dollar cut to Status of Women Canada causes deep concern for women’s groups about the Canadian government’s commitments to equality.
On September 25th, the federal government announced a 5 million dollar cut to Status of Women Canada’s approximately 13 million dollar administrative budget.  These cuts are extremely worrisome.  They are indicative of the orientation of this government.  Our worry is much more than financial.  Are we in the midst of a dismantling of Status of Women Canada?  A dismantling of the very mechanisms dedicated to the advancement of women’s equality?

Our concern has grown over recent months as the federal government has made several decisions that risk a widening of inequalities faced by women.  It abolished the brand new national child care program, announced it would not support the adoption of proactive pay equality legislation, and it eliminated the Court Challenges Program.

Such measures risk undermining Canada’s commitments to women’s equality and lead to an erosion of rights guaranteed under the Canadian Charter of Rights and Freedoms and international human rights obligations.  During the last federal election campaign, Stephen Harper, in a letter to FAFIA, committed to taking concrete and immediate measures to ensure that Canada fully upholds its commitments to women.  These cuts are not consistent with Mr. Harper’s statement during the election.  

That is why we request that federal, provincial and territorial Ministers of Status of Women, gathered in Saint John, New Brunswick, on October 1st and 2nd take strong measures to defend women’s rights in their jurisdictions and at the federal level.  We demand that they ensure that all levels of government respect their commitments under the Charter of Rights and Freedoms and under the United Nations Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of Discrimination against Women (CEDAW).

Specifically, we ask that the Ministers intervene immediately at the federal level to insist the federal government: 1/ reverse its decision to cut funding from Status of Women Canada; 2/implement the recommendations from the House of Commons Standing Committee on the Status of Women regarding improvements to the Women’s Program and the strengthening of the federal department, Status of Women Canada; and 3/improve support for women’s groups in Quebec and the rest of Canada.

Within the current political context, it is imperative that women’s groups receive adequate resources to defend the fundamental rights of women to things like pay equity, and to be equipped to counter violence against women.  It is essential that we have the means to defend programs that work to ensure the fulfillment of our constitutional rights, like the Court Challenges Program.  It is critical that measures are put in place – like a national childcare program– to ensure women’s full participation in society.
Signatories:

Urban Core Support Network, Saint John, N.B
New Brunswick Coalition of Transition Houses 

New Brunswick Coalition for Pay Equity  
New Brunswick Child Care Coalition 

Forum de concertation des organismes acadiens 

Femmes Équité Atlantique

Fédération des femmes acadiennes et francophones du Nouveau Brunswick
Conseil consultatif sur la condition de la femme au Nouveau-Brunswick 

Fédération des femmes du Québec

Alliance des femmes de la francophonie canadienne 

National Association of Women and the Law  

Canadian Feminist Alliance for International Action 
Child Care Advocacy Association of Canada

To add your organization’s name to this declaration, please email your information to info@fafia-afai.org. 
